
SUMMARY OF MATERIAL MODIFICATIONS  
TO THE  

WASHINGTON MANUFACTURING HEALTH TRUST 

This Summary of Material Modification ("SMM") modifies some of the information contained in 
the Summary Plan Description ("SPD") for the Washington Manufacturing Health Trust Plan 
(the "Plan") that describes the Plan as of January 1, 2020.  These modifications apply to the 
benefits described in the medical insurance Booklet from the insurance carrier, Asuris Northwest 
Health. 
 
Note: In the event of any discrepancy between this SMM and the SPD and/or Booklet, the 
provisions of this SMM will govern.  
 

Modification(s) 
 
Important changes to certain benefits under the Plan will go into effect on March 25, 2020. In 
particular, coverage for COVID-19 testing and telehealth services are amended and provisions 
for prescription drug refills, certain pre-authorization requirements and premium grace periods 
are modified as provided in the Endorsement to Your Medical Policy or Booklet from the 
insurance carrier, which is attached as Appendix A and incorporated herein.   
 
Additional information and the latest updates on COVID-19 from the insurance carrier at 
https://www.asuris.com/member/home  
  
 
If you have questions about these changes in benefits, please contact Associated Industries 
Management Services ("AIMS"), at 800-274-5309 or you may contact the carrier directly as 
described in Appendix A. 
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